Dummerston Board of Health Dummerston, Vermont

After receiving several complaints about a refuse pile at 140 Camp Arden Road, I served an Emergency Health Order on Mr. Arthur Phaneuf on March 16, 2012. State Statute 18 VSA 126 and 602a provided the statutory authority for this order. The order was issued to prevent the burning of the refuse pile.

I am requesting that the Dummerston Board of Health affirm the Emergency Health Order of March 16, 2012 with the following modification.

- A. All refuse on the property be collected and properly disposed at a licensed solid waste management facility; receipts should be kept from those transactions. This is to be completed within 30 days of being served with the revised Health Order.
- B. There is to be no burning of refuse at this property in the future.

Ezekiel Goodband Health Officer Dummerston, Vermont